
Ϋ 

 

Dear Parents 

The weeks really are going so fast, as the children establish themselves into great routines across the whole 

academy. Everything is really settling into a fantastic routine with high expectations set in every year group. The 

Junior Leadership Team have now all been appointed and are ready to help improve our school even more. I 

will be announcing their roles in the next edition of the newsletter. 

 

Reminder about our INSET day on Friday 20th October 

Please be reminded that school will finish for the half term on Thursday 19th October. Friday 20th October is an 

INSET day. This was on the calendar sent out at the end of the last academic year for your fridges. We are also 

awaiting the handy purse/ wallet calendar cards as a reminder of all of our term dates. I have attached a copy of 

our term dates again into the email.  

 

Apple Day on Sunday 15th October at Jerry Clay Academy 

We are so excited to be hosting our community Apple Day at Jerry Clay Academy this year. The event organ-

ised by the Orchard Society and led by our Chair of Governors, Sue Nicols, promises to be even bigger and 

better than last year. Please see the poster for this within the newsletter. 

 

Phonics Coffee Morning 

As you will all know, we will be hosting our first coffee morning of the year on Wednesday  4th October at 

9.15am. This is an opportunity for parents to learn about our Read Write Inc. Phonics scheme and a chance to 

talk about our teaching techniques.  

 

Community Awareness Project 

On Tuesday, we had a visit from Kevin Dobson who is the Project Manager at the Community Awareness Pro-

gramme in Wakefield. C.A.P. is a charity that helps and supports vulnerable adults and families in our local area 

by providing hot meals, food parcels and advice. During the assembly, Kevin told the children all about the num-

ber of families and individuals that were helped last year, with over 1000 hampers being given out to Wakefield 

families over Christmas. One key message Kevin had for the children was óthank youô as his programme could 

not survive without the support that Jerry Clay Academy has given previously.  

 

Harvest 

This year we will be celebrating our Harvest Festival on Thursday 19th October and will be continuing to col-

lect food items for the Community Awareness Programme in Wakefield. Please send donations from Monday 

16th October into school. Donations may include; canned food, dried food and toiletries. These items 

will be collected by C.A.P on the Thursday afternoon and will be used to make hot meals for families 

and adults in the Wakefield area. We thank you in advance for your donations in helping to support this 

very worthy cause.  

Mrs Swinburne  

Headteacher 
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Our Year 4, 5 and 6 Cross Country team had a fantastic afternoon at the competition at 

Rooks Nest on Wednesday 27th September!  Our practise each lunchtime with Mr Smith 

and Mrs Wood paid off as we placed in a number of the races! 

 

Well done to: Oliver M (Y6), Harris, Matthew, Isabel, Daniel, Noah, William, Lleyton, 

Nicholas, Luka, Teegan, Oliver M (Y4), Isaac and Seb. 

 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

It was great to support óThe Missionô Coffee Morning this morning. We 

sent some of our student magazine reporters (who came up with the 

idea), Nicholas & Jacob with Miss Brook to chat with some of the at-

tendees in order to create an article for our new student 

magazine. An excellent cause to help raise money for Mac-

millan Cancer Research.  
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 It has been a busy two weeks! 

[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ 

Year 1  

Year 1 have had a very busy two weeks and are really enjoying our 

óDungeons and Dragonsô topic. We have been focussed our learning on the 

parts of the castle and why each part is important. In Science we have looking 

at objects from a castle and sorting them on their materials and their proper-

ties. 

In Literacy, we have continued with our weekly news and we have been striv-

ing to use óandô to join our sentences and time connectives to add more struc-

ture into our sentences. We have also been continuing learning about óZogô 

and have been reordering pictures and 

retelling the story using our time connec-

tives. 

During Maths, we have been counting 

forwards to 10 focusing on our perfect 

number formation and writing our number 

words. We have been demonstrating excellent striving skills to count accu-

rately and have been using brilliant thinking skills to solve missing number 

tracks and check our work. 

Finally, in Art we have been using different sketching and shading techniques 
to begin our Dragonôs eye project. We persevered learn the different art vo-
cabulary and apply our and shading skills into our first sketch. 

 

 

 

Year 2 

Our mining topic has really taken off over the last couple of weeks.  We have 
continued to consider what life was like down a mine and we experienced 

this during our trip to the National Coal Mining Museum.  Whilst we had a 
workshop to discover some of the tools that were used by miners as well as 
who did each job, we learnt a lot from actually being down the mine!!  We 

were able to discuss what the conditions were like and also experienced 
some of the sounds that miners had to work with!  On the trip, we were really 
pleased to hear comments from the staff at the museum to say how good 

our behaviour was as well as how well we listened to what we were told!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 


